	ASTLEY PARISH COUNCIL	



[bookmark: _Hlk33195582]Minutes of a Meeting of Astley Parish Council, Wednesday 28 September 2022, 7.30pm at Astley Village Hall

PRESENT: Councillors: E Bedell, K Lloyd (Chairman), H Mardell, S Robinson, N Sherwood, and D Williams. 

Also Present: D Dorrell (Clerk), Cllr Lezley Picton (Shropshire Council), Flt Lt. Stu Mason, Mathew Meade, Place Plan Officer (Shropshire Council) and 4 members of the public.

1.	APOLOGIES
	Apologies were received from Cllr A Wheeler.
	
2.	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
	Cllr Sherwood declared a DPI in agenda item 6.1.

3.	MINUTES
	Proposed by Cllr Mardell, seconded by Cllr Bedell.
		
	RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 20 July 2022 and the extraordinary meeting held on 24 August 2022 be approved.

4.	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION	
	A resident reported issues with speeding along the A49 where drivers were not observing the 50mph limit. Although speed camera signs were in place, none had been seen to be present for some time. The Clerk would write to the PCC.

	An issue with trees had been reported to the meeting on 24 August and a resident provided background information on the trees in question (Agenda item 10).  

5.	REPORTS

5.1   Shropshire Council:  Cllr Picton reported that Shropshire Council (SC) had been allocated £1M to enable the installation of more public EV charging points. This money would be spent right across the county.

The proposal for the new Health Hub in Shrewsbury was taking up a significant amount of time for both officers and members. She believed the reasons why it was needed were becoming clearer to people but there was still a lot of angst over the location with which she did not disagree with. 
She was hopeful that the new Prime Minister [Liz Truss] would follow up her comments regarding social care payments and give the money to Local Government and not the NHS. (Just a reminder that SC spend £4 out of every £5 on Social Care).  She hoped members who had applied for a purple top bin in the first wave had received them reminding the meeting to put on their bins their house name/number.   Bins can be requested by visiting https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/recycling-and-rubbish/order-a-bin-or-container/order-your-free-bin-for-recycling-plastic-cans-and-glass/

Cabinet members were spending a lot of time seeking ways to balance this year’s budget. Without inflationary pressures SC would under budget but at present are forecasting a budget deficit which would have to be added to the savings required to be made ahead of next year. The demand for social care continues to increase.  SC were not the only ones to be feeling inflationary pressures and businesses were receiving unbelievable quotes for their fuel, in most cases a 500% increase on their current costs, totally unsustainable. An announcement was to be made in the next couple of days re an energy cost freeze.  Covid boosters were to be made available to those over 50 and/or in the special category groups as from Monday 12th September, the nearest centre being the church on Mount Pleasant Road.

Works to the A53:  The verges had been reinstated and lining works were taking place. A safety scheme had been included in the current ITP Capital Programme for this section of road and engineering design consultants, WSP, had been commissioned to investigate this further.  This includes reviewing the route for the possible introduction of a reduced speed limit, any required improvements to the existing warning and directional signage, a review of the existing road markings which includes the location where the recent fatal accident occurred at Upper Astley, also additional measures to deal with the low roadside verges particularly in the vicinity of Wynnstay and the property known as Brightlee.  Once the provisional scheme details were agreed the Parish Council would be consulted on the draft proposals.

Speed Monitoring A49:  Following a request from a resident a speed data capture on the A49 Battlefield Road would take place within the next six weeks and she and the findings would be reported back. 

Planning:  Bings Heath Application Refused, Dog in the Lane would require Planning Permission for a change of use.

5.2  RAF Shawbury:  Flt Stu Mason reported that the next night flying period was likely to be 17 October to 2 December which would be promulgated on Facebook and the webpage of RAF Shawbury.  The Battle of Britain Events (9 to 15 September had been cancelled following the death of HM The Queen. Currently, no unusual activity had been planned.  Hi-Viz supplies had been restocked for the horse- riding community.  Orders can be placed via kim.leach347@mo.gov.uk. Further details were on the website.  Leaflets were available from the office.  Those who fly drones for commercial or leisure purposes within LFA9, are encouraged to visit https://www.raf.mod.uk/our-organisation/stations/raf-shawbury/flying-info/ where their legal responsibilities are stated or contact 01939 250352 to advise if they are flying drones or have concerns.  Leaflets are available at the office.

6.	PLANNING

	Cllr Sherwood left the meeting for consideration of Agenda Item 6.1.
	
	
6.1
	
Planning Ref
	
22/04043/FUL (Validated 2/9/22)

	
	Address
	Evadere, Battlefield, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY4 4AA

	
	Proposal
	Internal remodelling, refurbishment and extension to existing bungalow to provide improved open plan living space (amended scheme)

	
	Applicant
	Mr and Mrs Nik and Kate Sherwood

	
	Planning Portal 
	Link Here

	
	PC Decision 
	No comment

	
Cllr Sherwood re-joined the meeting

	
6.2
	
Planning Ref
	
22/03425/PA3MA  (Validated: 01/09/22)

	
	Address
	The Dog in The Lane, Astley, Shrewsbury, Shropshire SY4 4BU

	
	Proposal
	Application to determine if prior approval is required for a proposed: Change of use from Commercial, Business and Service (Use Class E) to Dwellinghouses (Use Class C3) under Schedule 2, Part 3, Class MA of The Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015 (as amended)

	
	Applicant
	Mr Colin Evans

	
	Planning Portal
	Link Here

	The PC noted the decision which had already been taken by Shropshire Council as appeared on the Planning Portal.

	
6.3
	
Planning Ref
	
22/04007/TCA (Validated: 02/09/2022)

	
	Address
	Holly Farm, Astley, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY4 4BP

	
	Proposal
	Fell 1no Field Maple (T1) and 1no Holly (T2), crown reduce by 30% 1no Bay (T3), remove dead wood & alleviate 2 branches by 20% 1no Robina (T4), remove dead wood of Larch (G5), crown lift over driveway up to 4m 1no Larch (T6) & crown lift to 4m 1no Scots pine (T7) within Astley Conservation Area.

	
	Applicant
	Sue Edwards

	
	Planning Portal
	Link Here

	
	PC Decision 
	No Objection

	
6.4
	
Planning Ref
	
22/04008/TCA  (validated: 02/09/2022)

	
	Address
	22 Astley Court, Astley, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY4 4DG

	
	Proposal
	Crown lift to provide 4m clearance from ground level road side only 1no Ash (T1), crown lift to provide a clearance of 1m from roof 1no Oak (T2), crown reduce by up to 30%  2no Cherry (T3&T4), crown lift to provide 2.5m clearance from ground 1no Jacquemontii (T5), fell 1no Twisted Willow (T7) & crown reduce by up to 30% 1no Common Pear (T8) within Astley Conservation Area.

	
	Applicant
	Mr Wentel (22 Astley Court, Astley, Shropshire, Shrewsbury, SY4 4DG)

	
	Planning Portal
	Link Here

	
	PC Decision
	No Objection


			
The Chairman sought agreement to bring forward Agenda Items 8 and 9.

7.	PARISH PLAN (Agenda item 8)
	The Chairman welcomed Mathew Meade, Place Plan Officer, Shropshire Council.  Mathew gave an update on work that had been taking place to update the strategic infrastructure projects in the Place Plans and updated priorities should be available for sharing with Town and Parish Councils in the new year.  Small neighbourhood infrastructure priorities like play areas, footpaths, community buildings and heritage assets could be included in the Place Plans and a review of Parish Plans was an ideal opportunity to consult with the community on what the local infrastructure priorities were, and which should be given priority.

	Mathew had assisted the PC with the Plan published in 2016 and whilst there had been little change in the Parish, he suggested other priorities might come forward such as accessing health care.  There had been no development to generate any Neighbourhood CIL funding for the parish.  However, the PC might wish to identify items such as the repositioning, and improvements to bus shelters to feed into the area Place Plan where local projects may benefit from CIL ‘Local’ funding. Also on sustainability, cycle storage and vehicle charging points might be included. Consultation with residents could be via a community questionnaire, perhaps with a community meeting alongside it.  The Annual Parish Meeting was also a good forum to introduce the subject of a review. The consultation could be posted out, or online surveys were straight forward to set up and link to via the Parish website.  Since the last Astley Parish Plan in 2016 financial and admin support for Parish Plans had been withdrawn, so any new plan would need to be funded by the Parish Council.  

	The Chairman thanked Mathew for the information he had provided and his offer of support with the consultation.

8.	COMMUNITY ASSETS (Agenda item 9)
	This item had been deferred from the meeting in July requiring further discussion around the three buildings that might be considered for registration as community assets.  Mathew provided detailed information on the process of registration. Discussion took place around the appropriateness of registration and what was already in place to protect the Church and the Village Hall (being a registered charity).  Possible outcomes were discussed if an application to register the ‘Dog in the Lane’ pub was submitted.  After further discussion it was agreed not to take the matter any further, although the registration of the Village Hall with HM Land Registry was recommended, with which Mathew offered his help.

	Proposed by Cllr Sherwood, seconded by Cllr Mardell.

	RESOLVED: To take no further action to apply for registration of Community Assets identified above.	

9.	PARISH ACCOUNTS – PAYMENTS AND RECEIPTS TO NOTE/APPROVE
	
	Date
	Amount
	To
	For

	20.6.22
	£131.27
	Shropshire Council
	Joint Energy Costs

	17.8.22
	£35.72
	EON
	Annual Maintenance Contract

	4.8.22
	£30
	SALC
	Training – Fundamentals, Cllr Williams

	
	To follow
	HMRC
	Tax on Clerk’s salary, July, August, September

	
	To follow
	D Dorrell
	Clerk’s salary, July, August, September



	The Clerk reported an additional receipt to note, payment of reclaimed VAT, £46.08 from HMRC.

	Approval was sought for payments to the Clerk and HMRC based on 3 payments for 20 hours per month (July, August, September) of £331.6, totalling £994.8 less PAYE, HMRC to calculate.  Also 3 payments of £18 per month Working from Home Allowance, totalling £54.  The Chair and one other signatory to confirm final payments, once set up with HMRC. 

	RESOLVED: That the above receipts and payments be noted/approved.

10.	TREES
	Reports had been noted of trees requiring attention on the side of the highway near the turn for Bings Heath which the Clerk would report to Shropshire Council.
	
11.	SHROPSHIRE ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL COUNCILS’ AGM 11 November 22 (6pm via Zoom)
	The Clerk reported that members were invited to attend, two of whom were entitled to vote

	RESOLVED: Clerk to book Cllrs Lloyd and Mardell to attend.

12.	COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS
	Cllr Mardell reported on the Memoria Service she had attended in the Abbey and Cllr Bedell reported on the Proclamation Ceremony he had attended which had taken place in the Quarry Park, Shrewsbury.  Cllr Lloyd reported on the RAF Shawbury Reception which both she and Cllr Beddell had attended.

13.	CLERK’S REPORT
The Clerk reported that councils had been advised that Under the Local Audit (Smaller Authorities) Regulations 2015, they now had the option to opt out of central procurement and appointment scheme and appoint their own external auditor for the next 5-year period. During the previous 5-year period all smaller authorities were 'opted-in' to the central procurement regime managed by SAAA with none opting out.  Opting Out was a complex procedure requiring under statute the appointment of their own external auditor. To ensure the PC continued as part of the SAAA sector led auditor appointment regime no action was required, and the PC would remain part of the central scheme.
RESOLVED:  To take no further action, remaining opted in.
14.	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	16 November 2022, 7.30 pm at Astley Village Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.51pm.
  						Signed by Chairman ………………………………………..

Dianne Dorrell, Parish Clerk     		Draft Minutes 28th September 2022 	astleypc@hotmail.co.uk
 		                                               
